
               
 

 

Greeting from Fr Bryan Cunningham                                October 2018 
 

 
Dear Schoenstatt Family and Friends, 
 
September was the month we remembered the First Holy Mass in the St John Fisher Hall fifty years ago. 

This coincided with the commemoration of the death of Father Kentenich, Schoenstatt’s founder, which 

was also 50 years past. We made note of the mission given to Mary Jordan, the first member of the 

Institute of Our Lady of Schoenstatt also 50 years ago marked by the beautiful painting by Paul Cooper  of 

the door posts of the Shrine.  

 

The prayer of Schoenstatt internationally was that we 

members of the Movement gain a share in the founder’s 

charism. This charism finds three dimensions: his love for 

Mary Mother of God, his love for family as the home of new 

Nazareth and his love of the Church as the continuous 

Pentecost in the power of the Holy Spirit - a church of the 

poor, a family of brothers and sisters in the Mystical Body 

of Christ and a Marian church open to the will of God and 

his plan of love for each of us.  We join in that prayer. On 

Sunday 7th October we celebrate the October Pilgrimage to 

the Shrine and you are invited to take part in the day. We 

gather at 12.30pm to enjoy our packed lunch and then we 

will share a time of prayer, talks and workshops. Mass will 

be celebrated at 5.00pm in the afternoon. How can our 

Schoenstatt Family become a ‘Gospel’ so that the 

Schoenstatt Family can contribute to the Gospel of the 

Family joy for the world. 

 

On Saturday 27th October we will have the second of the Kentenich Seminars led by Fr Peter Locher 

starting at 10.00am Mass at 12.00 noon and concluding not later than 4.00pm. In the first seminar we 

looked at the mission consciousness of Father Kentenich as the driving force in his long life. In this seminar 

Father Peter will explore an aspect of Father Kentenich caught in the title of one of the biographies written 

about him called ‘A Father to Many’ As an Apostle of the Covenant of Love Fr Kentenich lived his mission 

using Faith in God’s Providence as the guideline of discernment in discovering God’s plan of love. In the 

threefold spirituality of the Covenant, living as an apostle and striving for holiness each day, Father 



 
Kentenich gave us the tools to become a Gospel in miniature, a small beacon of hope and a joy for the 

world around me. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

We have Taste and See Family Mass at 3.30pm on Sunday, 14th October and look forward to seeing you. 

The next Into my Vineyard will be   Saturday 10th November. 

 

The next quarterly MTA Magazine will be published for the Advent Covenant Mass on the 18th December 

2018. 
 

I invite you to continue to reflect on how Mary as our Mother and Educator, helps us to come closer to 

her Son Jesus Christ, who heals and transforms our hearts so we may be missionary disciples.  May the 

Shrine continue to be a place of prayer and reflection for you and your family. 

United in Christ and his Blessed Mother, 

 
Fr. Bryan Cunningham 
Movement Director and Rector of the Shrine 
 

 

Regular Mass Schedule 
 

Holy Mass every Sunday at 9:30 am in St John Fisher’s Hall  

Holy Mass in the Shrine: Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday at 9 am. Thursday at 7:30 pm and Saturday at 

12:00 noon  

Adoration in the Shrine every Saturday at 11:00 am and Sunday at 12:00 noon 

Youth Adoration in the Shrine every Saturday evening 

Shrine is open daily for visitors from 9:00 am - 6:00 pm and the praying of the Angelus is at 12:00 noon 

and 6 pm daily accompanied by the ringing of the bell. 

Groups welcome, to schedule go to www.schoenstatt.org.uk 
 

 

Special Masses 
 

Early Bird Holy Mass for men 7.00am on the first Saturday of each month (Shrine) 

Our Lady of the Rosary: Sunday, October 7th, 9:30 am and 5:00 pm 

Taste and See Mass:  Sunday, October 14th, 3.30pm  

Covenant Mass: Thursday, October 14th, 7.30pm 

 

Reconciliation 

Every Saturday from 11:00am to 12:00 noon 
 

Holy Masses 

http://www.schoenstatt.org.uk/


 
 

 

October Pilgrimage to the Shrine 

 
How can our Schoenstatt Family become a ‘Gospel’ so that the Schoenstatt Family can contribute to the 
Gospel of the Family joy for the world. 
 
We gathered at 12.30pm on Sunday October 6th to share a time of prayer, talks and workshops. Mass was 
celebrated at 5.00pm in the afternoon.  

 
 

 
 
 

                      
 
 
 

 

Upcoming Celebrations 



 
 

 

Stain Glass Window to commemorate 50 years since the celebration of the First 

Holy Mass in St John Fisher's Kearsley  

 

Our initiative to look at a stain glass window to mark the 50th 

Jubilee of the first Holy Mass at St John Fisher’s. We have 

donations of over £3,000 towards the cost of the window 

£5,700.00. Ian Hall has opened a crowd funding project on 

facebook where it is possible to donate. 

More information:  

www.schoenstatt.org.uk 
 

 Volunteers World Map  

 To remember all the volunteers that have been helping in St John Fisher’s parish and in Schoenstatt 

during the past years, a world map has been displayed in the Church entrance.  

 

[ƛŦŜ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ CƛǎƘŜǊΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ 

http://www.schoenstatt.org.uk/


 
 

 

Where is Fr David?......... 

 

 

άbƻŀƘΩǎ !Ǌƪέ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ YŀǘƘ {ƘŜǾŜƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ /ŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

Kearsley Scarecrow Festival. 

   

 



 
Also, Paul Copper and Stephen Bromley took advantage of a recent break in the weather to build the 

second storage shed. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

"Mother Thrice Admirable, let us always be your instruments, lovingly giving 

ourselves in your service today and forever.  Use us as it pleases God, entirely 

for your Schoenstatt world." 

Contact Kika or Ignacio for more details:  
 

schoenstattyouthuk@gmail.com, 
www.facebook.com/SchoenstattUKYouth/ 
 

Life at the Shrine 

mailto:schoenstattyouthuk@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/SchoenstattUKYouth/


 

 
 

 

Have you been praying your rosary? 

In response to Pope Francis' recent request, Fr. Catoggio has written a letter to the Schoenstatt Family, 

encouraging all Schoenstatt members to include two specific prayers in their daily rosary. In this month 

of the Rosary, let us storm heaven for Pope Francis and our holy Church! Letter and press release below: 

September 29, 2018 

Dear Schoenstatt Family, 

For some time I have been wondering how we can and should 

support the Holy Father in this particularly difficult time, in which he 

fights openly and aggressively and in which the Church as a whole is 

massively shaken from within. In the final message of the Kentenich 

Year, on September 15th, I addressed myself to our father and 

founder with these words:  

"Dilexit Ecclesiam! Our Father and Founder, you have truly loved the 

Church, even when it hurt deeply. You risked everything for her, you 

were willing to carry cross and suffering for her. You dreamt of a 

renewed church and for this you gave your all. All for Schoenstatt, 

all for the Church, all for the Triune God! Today more than ever, your 

"Dilexit Ecclesiam" commits us to this task. The Church suffers from aggression and challenges, both within 

and outside its walls. As a church we suffer from our mistakes and sins, but also from many unjust attacks 

and dishonors. Just now, when the Church is so shaken, we want to love and serve the Church like you 

and with you, Father. We want to work energetically and decisively for the Holy Father and for the reform 

which he is bravely and sacrificially pushing forward. We stand with him." 

Today the Holy Father has petitioned all Christians to pray the Rosary daily in October for the Church. He 

also requests we include two prayers, namely to pray the Sub Tuum Praeidium (We Fly to Your Patronage) 

to the Mother of God and the St. Michael prayer, to ask for their protection from diabolical influences. It 

is typically not my way to focus on the devil’s presence everywhere, but I think in this time, we should 

take up the Holy Father's suggestion. The press release from the Vatican and Pope is strong, and we should 

it seriously. This is why I am writing these lines, to which I attach the Vatican’s press release, and I 

encourage our worldwide Schoenstatt Family, in the month of the Rosary and the Covenant of Love, to 

make this request of the Pope your own and spread it wherever it is possible. 

I thank you and I will inform the Holy Father of our support and solidarity. United in the Covenant of Love 

and in the Dilexit Ecclesiam of our Father and Founder, your 

P. Juan Pablo Catoggio 

October month of the rosary 



 
  

  

 

Hope in the Future 

Launch of Stage Two Hope in the Future 

On the feast of St Francis of Assisi four of the members of our Parish went along to the opening of the 

next phase in Hope in the Future. - a well attended and very beautiful celebration with a commissioning 

from Bishop Arnold for each member of our Parish: “I ask for your active participation in both prayer and 

action. If we were all to undertake just one task in our parishes we would transform the witness we give 

and make a difference to the lives of so many people.” Bishop John Arnold 

 

Jubilee Brunch 

As part of our Hope in the Future Programme Susan Riley organised a Jubilee Brunch as a fund raiser for 

the Stain Glass window we want to put in to mark 50 years since our first Holy Mass in St John Fisher. 

Thanks to Susan and Ann and all who came. We raised £360. Wow!  

 

Other Events 

Thursday 11th  October Coffee Morning 

Thursday 18th  October Covenant Mass at 7.30pm 

18th - 20th  October 2018  DOWRY TOUR OF OUR LADY OF WALSINGHAM Salford Cathedral 

Friday 19th  October   Ceilidh in aid of Kearsley Methodists  

Friday 26th  October  An Evening with Jimmy Cricket 

Saturday 27th  October Kentenich Seminar with Fr Peter Locher 

Sunday 11th  November Remembrance Sunday 10.15am at St John Fisher’s 

 

You are invited to take part in these events. 

 
 
 
 
 

Save the date 



 

 

 

 
 “Our Lady becomes a member of our family. She brings with her an original 

way of discipleship, her love for Jesus, her trust in the Father. The woman 

who “was overshadowed by the Spirit” makes our home a “holy ground” 

where we can experience the presence and activity of the Lord. We are never 

alone. She is the “faithful Virgin” who commits herself to us. The Home 

Shrine is a special means of growing in our own faith and of bringing our 

experience of faith to others.”  

When God Breaks Through, Fr Duncan McVicar 

 
 

Sub tuum praesídium 
 
Sub tuum praesídium confúgimus, sancta Dei Génetrix; nostras 
deprecatiónes ne despícias in necessitátibus, sed a perículis cunctis 
líbera nos semper, Virgo gloriósa et benedícta”.  
 
We fly to Thy protection, O Holy Mother of God. Do not despise our 
petitions in our necessities, but deliver us always from all dangers, O 
Glorious and Blessed Virgin. 
 
Prayer to St. Michael the Archangel 
 
Saint Michael, the Archangel, defend us in battle; be our protection 
against the wickedness and snares of the devil. May God rebuke him, 
we humbly pray, and do thou, O prince of the heavenly host, by the 

power of God, thrust into Hell, Satan and all the other evil spirits, who prowl throughout the world, 
seeking the ruin of souls. Amen 
 
My Queen, my Mother, 
 
I give myself entirely to you, And to show my devotion to you, I consecrate to you this day, My eyes, my 
ears, my mouth, my heart, My entire self without reserve. 
As I am your own, my good Mother, Guard me and defend me, as your property and possession. 
Amen. 
 
 
 
 This letter from the Schoenstatt Movement is prepared by our editing team, Avril de Mink and Juan 

Ignacio Melecio in association with the editor of our quarterly magazine MTA, Patty Ganley and many 

contributors.) 

Meditation on crowning Our Lady 


